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Welcome to this month’s newsletter. 

November Activity Report 
For this month’s activity we had Tamara, Mike, Cathy, Gordon, Ken, Rose, Caitlin and Darren. We had 
apologies from Anita, Beryl, Graeme, Joelle and Matt. 

The forecast was for rain, so this was a factor in the planning for the day. The main task was to complete 
the annual Butterfly Orchid survey. Tamara had brought the record sheets and with the wet conditions the 
plan was to survey only some of the five sites. With one site spanning the creek and another requiring 
crossing the seasonal creek, these sites were going to be difficult to safely survey.  

The group met in the carpark and observed a wallaby grazing up on the hill.  A koala was also found above 
the picnic area. The group walked into the Foster’s Gully track.  Caitlin and Darren went along the track 
cutting back foliage that had grown into the track. The rest of the team worked up to the first plot and 
surveyed the Butterfly Orchids within the plot. In total three plots were surveyed over the morning. 

Following the wet winter and spring, the butterfly orchids are growing well.  There were more orchids 
found at each site and they are generally larger plants.  
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Above are photos of some of the orchids found during the survey and along Foster’s Gully Track.  



Mike captured a few rare finds. One was the yellow flatworm while the other was a Butterfly Orchid with 
what looks like last season's seed capsule still attached on a separate spike to this year's flowers.  
 

 

 
 

Over the morning’s work the groups escaped with only a few showers wetting our heads.  When more rain 
threatened it was a good time to finish for the day.  

Over the past month, Matt, Ken and Graeme were recognized by Morwell Rotary for their care for the 
environment via their annual Pride in Workmanship Awards. 

There was an article in the LV Express (10/11/2022) discussing their achievements. If you missed the article 
– a copy of it is below. Morwell Rotary also made a $300 donation to the Friends of Morwell National Park. 
So thanks goes to Morwell Rotary and congratulations goes to Matt, Ken and Graeme. 

 

 



December Activity 
Sunday 18th December – Kerry Road 

 

 
Activity 1 – 10.00am  

The group will meet in the Kerry Road car park to collect seed that will be used for plantings in 
future activities. You will need to bring clothing and footwear suitable for the weather conditions on 
the day.   
 

 
Activity 2 – The Christmas BBQ will begin around 1.00pm starting in the Kerry Road Picnic Area.   
 
 

 

Friends of Morwell National Park 
Christmas BBQ 

 
Come along and enjoy in a BBQ lunch to 

celebrate and reflect upon our year in Morwell 
National Park   

 
When: Sunday 19th December 

Time: 1.00pm 
 

Where: Kerry Road picnic area (or near by) 
 

What to bring: BYO plate, cutlery, cup/glass, 
drink, folding seat and bring either a salad or a 

sweet. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 


	Newsletter – December 2022
	Website: http://morwellnp.pangaean.net 
	Official Address of FMNP - contactfmnp@gmail.com

	Sunday 18th December – Kerry Road
	Activity 1 – 10.00am
	The group will meet in the Kerry Road car park to collect seed that will be used for plantings in future activities. You will need to bring clothing and footwear suitable for the weather conditions on the day.
	Activity 2 – The Christmas BBQ will begin around 1.00pm starting in the Kerry Road Picnic Area.

